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Tracy Livingston 
fyi-request-21566-99caa9d1@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Tēnā koe Tracy 

Your request for Official information, reference: HNZ00029191 

Thank you for your email of 28 August 2023, regarding a response from Manatū Hauora Ministry of 
Health (the Ministry) (H2023019237), asking for the following under the Official Information Act 
1982 (the Act):  

“I was told i could not have the 2021 and 2022 iatrogenic death reports as they were thus 
far incomplete. Could I have them now please, and perhaps the 2020 report as well. thank 
you.”  

Iatrogenic deaths are those due to medical treatment. Te Whatu Ora do not produce any reports 
specific to this subject. Therefore, we are refusing your request under section 18(e) of the Act, as 
the information requested does not exist or, despite reasonable efforts to locate it, cannot be 
found. 

As part of routine cause of death reporting, Te Whatu Ora publishes data where the underlying 
cause of death is misadventure, though, this data is currently only available up to 2018. 

Please note, we cannot provide more than what has previously been given to you by the Ministry of 
Health. 

How to get in touch 

If you have any questions, you can contact us at hnzOIA@health.govt.nz. 

If you are not happy with this response, you have the right to make a complaint to the 
Ombudsman. Information about how to do this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
by phoning 0800 802 602.  

Nāku iti noa, nā 

Michael Cleary  
Acting OIA Manager  
Government Services 
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